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Minutes of the june 20, 2005
Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors
1.
Call to Order.

The Upper Valley Waste Management Agency met in regular session on Monday, June 20, 2005 at 1:30 p.m. at the Yountville Town Council Chambers.  Chair Luce called the meeting to order at 1:33 p.m.

2.
Roll Call.

The following members were present:  Diane Dillon, Bill Dutton, Mark Luce, Joe Potter, and Karen Slusser.
3.
Pledge of Allegiance.

Chair Luce led the Pledge of Allegiance.

4.
Public Comment.  

None.

5.
Administrative  Items.
A.
Approval of Minutes.
Approved the May 16, 2005 regular meeting minutes.  KS-BD-DD-ML-JP
B.
Pubic Hearing:  2005/2006 Fiscal Year Budget.

Approved Agency Resolution #05-02 adopting the proposed fiscal year 2005/2006 recommended budget.  DD-KS-ML-JP-KS

C.
Insurance.

Approved and accepted the Agency’s proposed insurance coverages.  DD-BD-ML-KS-JP

D.
Large Venue Recycling.

Staff submitted to the State of California Department of Conservation a Phase I concept form towards a competitive grant for bottle and can recycling.  The State has invited Napa County to submit a full proposal by July 6th.  Approximately 120 concept applications were originally submitted to the State and only 35 of those applicants were invited to submit complete proposals.  Staff is asking for $82,000 to set up and/or expand recycling programs at the Calistoga Fairgrounds, the Napa Valley Expo, the Culinary Institute of America, and Copia, which are all high-profile facilities.  Each of the venues is currently operating at a different level regarding their recycling program, which will present a challenge to staff.
The grant money is expected to be awarded mid-September.  The State has passed new legislation requiring local government to develop a large venue recycling program.  For the purposes of this legislation, a "large venue" facility is defined as being one of the top ten percent waste generators at venues or events that generate the largest volume of waste, even if the event is a one-day affair.

A major component of the grant application is the creation of an underlying technical support structure for the recycling programs at the participating venues.  Most of the participating venues, however, are more interested in using the grant money to acquire new equipment.
No action taken.
E.
California Integrated Waste Management Act.
This year's Earth Day poster contest was very successful.  The winning entries were posted on a billboard near Tower Road off of Highway 29 in the South County area.  Also, staff took pictures of the Earth Day activities which took place at Connolly Ranch.
The electronics waste recycling event was also very successful, with close to 2,000 participants.  Although the parking lot was under construction, staff was able to relocate to the South Parking lot, and several businesses registered for early drop-off on the Friday prior to the event.  Napa County's event collected the highest per capita of electronic waste in the nation.  Staff is also working on informing the public that CRTs and televisions can be taken to Clover Flat Landfill for free year-round.

Composting workshops are continuing.  The next class is scheduled for July 20th in Calistoga, and the worm only class in St. Helena is scheduled for August 3rd.  Yountville's workshop in May had 100% attendance.

The next hazardous waste collection event will be November 5th in Calistoga, and the next drip hose recycling event is July 28th and 29th at Upper Valley Disposal.  
The County received a grant for tire recycling, and will be holding a tire recycling event up valley in October.

No action taken.

6.
Franchise Business Items.
A.
Franchise Services.
Staff continues to work on the rate package, and is focusing on the rate structure and methodology.  The company is revising the formatting of the recycling monthly report, and has instructed its staff to conduct the origin reporting daily, giving the Agency better numbers for State reporting.
Staff invited Board members to attend the next meeting with the company to help develop a more accurate reporting process.  Vice Chair Joe Potter offered to participate, and Chair Mark Luce requested staff bring this item back at a future meeting date for further discussion.
B.
Waste Management Company Issues.

None.
7.
Other Business Items.
A.
Street Recycling.

Staff submitted a report on street recycling activities, including photos showing the locations of all public recycling containers located in downtown Calistoga.  The containers are serviced on Thursdays, and monitoring has shown that there is very little contamination; the public is generally using the recycling containers as intended.
Yountville also submitted a report on street recycling, and is still using the electric vehicle, collecting about 32 recycling containers on the streets and in the park.

Board member Diane Dillon suggested staff consider installing recycling containers at the tennis courts at Crane Park.  Staff noted that one concern in doing so is finding a company to service the containers.  Staff is waiting to hear from St. Helena about developing a public recycling program.
B.
Manager’s Report.

None.
C.
Reports from Jurisdictions.

i.
Napa County:  Chair Luce reported he recently participated in an audit of a company based in Ohio that focuses on the re-sale of used personal computers.  One of the primary concerns in this field is data security, and making sure that the customers do not leave information of a highly personal nature on their computers when they donate them.
ii.
Calistoga:  None.
iii.
St. Helena:  None.
iv.
Yountville:  None.
No action taken.

D.
Board of Directors Comments. 

Board member Bill Dutton requested that staff submit the diversion numbers for the new monthly recycling report in tonnage rather than cubic yards.  He also asked that staff send him information on the next large venue recycling meeting.
The Agency Manager announced that the regularly scheduled July 18, 2005 Board meeting is canceled.
8.
Adjournment.

Meeting was adjourned at 2:29 p.m.
	AYES:
	

	NOES:
	

	ABSTAIN:
	

	ABSENT:
	

	By:
	

	
	ATTEST:  Jill Pahl, Manager of the Upper Valley Waste Management Agency


KEY

Vote:  DD = Diane Dillon; BD = Bill Dutton; ML = Mark Luce; JP = Joe Potter; KS = Karen Slusser

The maker of the motion and second are reflected respectively in the order of the recorded vote.

Notations under Vote:  N = No; X = Excused; A = Abstain; AB = Absent
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